From: Matthew Rooke
To: Norfolk Boreas

Cc: "Faulkner, Stephen"; Geoff Lyon; Wood, Simon; John Shaw

 Subject:
 EN010087 Norfolk Boreas

 Date:
 27 March 2020 09:07:17

Registration ID: 20022881

I note the deadline for comments on the third round of questions is on Monday 31 March, 6 working days after they were submitted and before the Prime Minister's latest announcement about significantly reducing non-essential travel.

As a result the District Council has introduced distanced working arrangements with a focus on meeting our essential Council and community needs in response to the Covid-19 outbreak. I'm afraid the District Council is therefore unable to provide a useful reply within the timescale that has been set.

Given the nature of the questions that the District Council has been asked to answer it is necessary for me to liaise with colleagues, who both work part time and are working remotely with limited or no access to relevant information, which will inevitably delay our response time.

Therefore on behalf of Broadland District Council and as agreed with colleagues from the other relevant Districts and County Council I am respectfully making the following requests:

- (a) To seek an extension of time to the current third round of questions from 31/3/20 to the end of April 2020; and
- (b) To suggest that the Examination period be extended by at least three months to allow all parties extra time/flexibility in responding to any further questions from the ExA and resolving any outstanding matters. This extra time is needed given the potential resource uncertainties for Local Authorities caused by the current COVID-19 outbreak

Regards

Matthew

Matthew Rooke Area Team Manager

t. 01603 430571 e. matthew.rooke@broadland.gov.uk















This email and any attachments are intended for the addressee only and may be confidential. If they come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone. Please advise the sender by replying to this email immediately and then delete the original from your computer. Unless this email relates to Broadland District Council or South Norfolk Council business it will be regarded by the council as personal and will not be authorised by or sent on behalf of the councils. The sender will have sole responsibility for any legal actions or disputes that may arise. We have taken steps to ensure that this email and any attachments are free from known viruses but in keeping with good computing practice, you should ensure they are virus free. Emails sent from and received by members and employees of Broadland District Council and South Norfolk Council may be monitored.